
Mulvane City Council 
Special Meeting Minutes 

 
February 20, 2018                                                                                                           10:00 a.m. 

 
Mayor Steadman called the Special Council Meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Present: Jenean Keck, Barry Fleming, Nancy Mottola. 
 
Others Present:  Kent Hixson, Debbie Parker, Joel Pile, Chris Young, Mike Robinson, Joe 
McDaniel, Shawn Ebersole, Kevin Baker, Kurt McPhail, Randy Webster, Daryl Smith, Gordon 
Fell, Ronnie Brown, Lowell Ester, Brandon Strahm. 
  
Mayor Steadman read the Special Council Meeting Request.  Mayor advised this was a meeting 
between the engineers and city staff.  The meeting was for discussion only and no decisions 
would be made during the meeting.  The purpose was to help resolve important issues.  This is 
not a public hearing which would allow for the general public to speak. 
 
Chris Young, City Engineer, reviewed the recent flooding events, the drainage study and the 
problem areas with city staff and Brandon Strahm, Railroad Contract Civil Engineer with Olsson 
and Assoc. 
 
Suggestions for improvement of water flow and maintenance of BNSF ROW ditches were 
discussed, in addition to the bridge on English Street.  Required permits, easements and safety 
issues were addressed. 
 
Strahm will advise BNSF of the information discussed and make some recommendations 
regarding maintenance of the BNSF ROW ditches to help with drainage improvements. 
 
The City will remain in contact with Strahm and other representatives from BNSF for updates. 
 
MOTION by Mottola, second by Fleming to adjourn the Special Council Meeting at 11:35 p.m. 
MOTION approved unanimously. 
 
 
       Minutes by: 
       Debra M. Parker, City Clerk 
 

 


